Center Township Board of Supervisors September 10, 2019 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, September 10, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. "Butch" Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor, Chris Furman, Solicitor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Art and Gina Morris, Larry Mitchell, and Cpl. Wilbur Goodwin.

A correction was made to the August 13, 2019 minutes. The Southwestern PA Water Authority and not the independent testing company tested the water sample taken at Matt Schlick's house. Harry made a motion to approve the minutes with the correction. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Art Morris commented that he is pleased with the oiling and chipping on his road and that it was a good job.

Clean up week will be held from October 7<sup>th</sup> through October 12<sup>th</sup> from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm daily. The county recycling event will be held on September 25<sup>th</sup> at the Greene Co. Fairgrounds.

Harry stated that 34.5 miles of township roadways was oiled and chipped and the amount paid to Youngblood Paving for the oil and labor is \$431,247.63. Approximately 4,200 tons of 1B gravel was used with an approximate cost of \$115,000.00.

The faulty decking screws on the pedestrian bridge have been replaced. The damaged decking boards are still to be replaced.

The Barton Hollow Road improvement project is nearing completion. The engineer and the conservation district representative inspected the job site and found several things that need to be completed before final payment can be made.

The engineer is continuing the work on the design of the lift system for public sewage improvement in Clinton. Surveying will be conducted as part of the design process and excavation will be performed to determine the depths of gas lines in the area.

Butch report that the Young Lungs at Play signs have been posted around the community park to prohibit the use of tobacco products and electronic cigarettes.

There was no update for the tick and mosquito testing.

CNX Gas Company has reclaimed 3,000 tons of stone from property on McQuay Road and will be reclaiming another site soon.

Butch stated that CNX would be constructing a helicopter landing pad near the McQuay compressor station. It will take about one year to obtain the permitting and complete construction. The pad will be constructed according to FAA regulations at the expense of CNX Gas Company.

The second round of mowing of the township roadways has begun.

The Board thanked Cpt. Goodwin for attending our meeting. They also thanked him for the efforts that the State Police are making to enforce the newly reduced speed limit through Rogersville as it is making a difference.

Harry made a motion to approve the Beazell to Beazell lot split. Paul seconded and the motion was carried.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Paul. Harry seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 7:14 p.m.

Secretary